



October 9, 2018

Mr. Rob Fowler, Chair District Education Council Anglophone South School District 490 Woodward Avenue Saint John, NB E2K 5N3

Dear Mr. Fowler:

Thank you for your letter to the Hon. Brian Kenny on behalf of the District Education Council (DEC) for the Anglophone South School District. You have advised that the following motion was approved by Council at the September 12, 2018 meeting: "... that Council declares the piece of land as outlined in the attached drawing and located behind St. Stephen Elementary School as surplus with the condition that a permanent 20' treed buffer and fence be maintained between the project and the school."

The Department of Transportation and Infrastructure (DTI) will be advised that the property is surplus to the requirements of the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development.

Your continued efforts in managing your infrastructure portfolio are greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Jöhn McLaughlin Deputy Minister

Ms. Zoë Watson, Superintendent, Anglophone South School District
Ms. Leah Essensa, Assistant Director, Property Services (Branch), DTI
Mr. François Godin, Acting Director, Educational Facilities and Pupil Transportation (Branch)

